Lake Boon Commission
Meeting Minutes
June 13, 2016

A meeting of the Lake Boon Commission (LBA) was held at the Stow Town Building, 380 Great Road,
Stow, MA on June 13, 2016 at 7:30 pm.

Members Attending:  Conray Wharff, Chair

Theresa O'Riorden, Secretary
Absent: none
Also Attending: Lee Heron, Lake Boon Safety Officer

The Lake Boon Commission meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm.

Open LBC Seat Discussion

The Selectmen will interview the candidates at the Selectmen’s Meeting on June 26.
Floating Objects Discussion

We need to look at buoys, docks, and mooring anchors and have people move them if they’ve been
moved into the wrong position by the ice. There is a dock that needs to be labeled in Hudson.

Holidays

The 1985 rule says that “waterskiing...prohibited...between 2 pm and 6 pm on all Sundays and
Holidays...” was approved by Hudson only.

The 1968 rule says “prohibited...on all Sundays, Memorial Day, July 4, and Labor Day,” was approved by
Stow and Hudson.

1985 was never approved properly so it's possible that the 1968 rules are valid.
We’'re going to investigate more and figure out a way to have the same rules in Hudson and Stow.
Minutes

Theresa read the minutes from the May 17, 2016 meeting with the Environmental Police. Corrections
were made. Conray made a motion to accepted the minutes as amended but take them home and
submit them next time. Theresa will correct and re-read corrections at next meeting.

Bills

Bills were signed.

Other Business

The LBC got a letter from Henry Tarbi requesting the addition of 2 buoys off West Point. We are going

to deIL)r discussing this issue until we have a third LBC member appointed.
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June 13, 2016

Chairman

Board of Selectmen
Town of Stow

380 Great Road
Stow, MA 01775

Dear Chairman of the Board,

In accordance with Rule 11 of the Boating Regulations of Lake Boon, the Lake Boon Commission
would like to recommend that the Board of Selectmen renew the permit of the Recreation
Commission, which was approved last year, to operate the activities at Pine Bluffs in
accordance with the letter the Recreation Commission submitted to the LBC dated August 27,
2014. Thank you.

Sincerely,

The Lake Boon Commission

Conray Wharff, Chairman
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Theresa O’Riorden, Secretary

AW OF gt~



